Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

September 12, 2011

Members in attendance: Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Web Master; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Mr. Cathcart; Mr. Clamp, Chaplain; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Jacob Cathcart, Senior Patrol Leader.

August minutes were approved.

Mr. Cannon (Treasurer’s Report)

· The troop remains strong financially.

· The gun club campout, tentatively scheduled for October 22, will be our next major expense.

· The troop broke even (within $100) on summer camp.

Jacob Cathcart (Senior Patrol Leader)

· Three patrol leaders and five assistant patrol leaders have signed up to assist with Webelo Woods, scheduled for September 16 – 18 at Barstow. Jacob will make specific additional requests for assistance.

· J. Cathcart will put together a board with photos of the troop as a promotional piece. He will ask M. Short for assistance.

· The troop is demonstrating fire building, and will participate in a string-burning competition. Mr. Croom said the troop has what we needed for the competition.

Mr. Cathcart

· We need to know which adult is in charge of Webelo Woods. 

· The troop will need a permit and will also need adults to help with transporting approximately 13 scouts. We also need to check on the status of meals for Saturday.

Mr. McGregor

· In two weeks Mr. McGregor will start promoting the troop’s Washington, D.C. trip, scheduled for June 10 – 15, 2012. The six-day trip will cost about $200 per person.

· The troop’s website has been updated with weekly meeting plans.

Mr. Bebber

· The next campout is tentatively scheduled for October 21 – 23 at the gun club. The Harbison campout is tentatively scheduled for November 18 – 20. The December campout will be December 9 – 11 at Kings’ Mountain, near the North Carolina. Kings’ Mountain has a trail to a Revolutionary War national military park.

· Mr. Bebber saw a scout troop doing a beach and river sweep at Myrtle Beach.  He thinks something similar would be good for our troop.

· Mr. Wallace’s sister is gravely ill.

Mr. Clamp

· There will be no coordinated popcorn sale, per Mr. Ranta.

· Mr. Clamp has not been very available lately, as he is working night and day.

General Discussion

· One of our scouts, SF, exhibited vulgar and unacceptable behavior at our last campout. He behaved in a similar manner during summer camp. Mr. G. Lee planned to discuss the behavior with his parents.

· The troop discipline policy gives us options. He will not be allowed to attend Webelos Woods, and there may be some restrictions placed on his travel with the troop.

· He will need to complete a disciplinary board before continuing his involvement with the troop.

· Mr. Clamp would like to try to structure something positive in accordance with scout policy.

